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Dear Pharmacy Colleague, 
Our medical practice is continually reviewing our patients’ medication, to ensure they receive the best and safest treatment for their conditions, while also ensuring that we offer good value for money to the NHS.  
We are currently looking at patients prescribed dosulepin. You may already be aware that the National Institute for Health and Care Excellence (NICE) reviewed antidepressants in October 2009 as part of Clinical Guideline 90 on the treatment of depression in adults, and concluded that no patients should be started on or switched to dosulepin in view of its cardiac risk and toxicity in overdose.
In view of these safety risks, dosulepin should not be prescribed for unlicensed uses that other tricyclic antidepressants may be used for – for example, anxiety, neuropathic pain or insomnia.
Cost-effective SSRI antidepressants are usually the NICE recommended first-line options for the treatment of depression in adults – for example, generic citalopram and sertraline. However, some patients may require alternative non-SSRI treatments taking into account what has previously been tried, patient choice, their depressive symptoms, relative side effects, physical illness and interactions with any other prescribed medicines. 
Consequently, we are in the process of switching suitable patients from dosulepin to an alternative and would really appreciate it if you could ensure that this letter is made available to all locums and relevant support staff, so that everyone working in your pharmacy is aware of the rationale for this change and is able to provide reassurance and advice to patients along the same lines. 
Dosulepin should not be withdrawn abruptly unless serious side effects have occurred, as this can precipitate a discontinuation syndrome causing flu-like symptoms and insomnia. Consequently, switches and discontinuations of dosulepin will be tailored to our individual patients and may involve a gradual dose reduction, a crossover period or withdrawal over a few weeks.
We thank you for your support with this work to ensure that we all work together to offer safe and effective treatment and good value for money for the NHS. Please feel free to contact us should you have any queries or concerns regarding this work.

Yours sincerely 
<Insert name and contact details>
